Location 2nd Floor – Common Council Chamber

Agenda Physical Services Committee Meeting Tuesday, September 3, 2019 Time: 6:30 p.m.

Roll Call: Kevin M. Hill, Jr., Chairman

Robert E. Wilmott Linda DeMassi John B. Gosek

Approve minutes of August 19, 2019, Committee Meeting.

I. Old Business:

II. <u>New Business</u>:

Authorization:

- Mayor William J. Barlow, Jr. has received a request from Sara Carmichael, Services to Aid Families Advocate, for use of public space for the annual Domestic Violence Awareness Month Event.
- 2. The City Engineering Department has received a request for use of public space from Priority Rentals, Inc., owner of a commercial building, located at 171 West First Street, in order to place one (1) 2'x3' "A-Frame" sign, between the curb and property line, fronting West First Street.
- 3. The City Engineering Department has received a request from Vashaw Collison Service Inc., owner of a commercial building, located at 269 West Second Street in the Fifth Ward, in order to install a new twenty-five foot by one foot (25'x1') four foot (4') high fence, between the curb and right-of-way, fronting West Second Street.
- 4. Thomas Kells, Commissioner of Public Works and Parks and Recreation, has received a request from Tanya Benoit for use of public space on September 21, 2019 from 4:00 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. for a wedding and reception in Breitbeck Park.
- 5. Thomas Kells, Commissioner of Public Works and Parks and Recreation, has received a request from Ryan Kryger for use of public space on October 26, 2019 from 12 p.m. to 9 p.m. for a wedding ceremony and reception at Breitbeck Park.
- 6. Thomas Kells, Commissioner of Public Works and Parks and Recreation, has received a request from Mary Beth Quigley to donate a bench in memory of her parents, Bernie and Bill Cloonan at Linear Park.
- 7. Thomas Kells, Commissioner of Public Works and Parks and Recreation, has received a request from the family of Julian Kelly-Ross to replace existing wooden slats in a memorial bench already on a pad near the newly erected ramp at Breitbeck Park, with recycled plastic slats used on new benches.
- 8. Thomas Kells, Commissioner of Public Works and Parks and Recreation, has received a request from Brain Ranous to donate a bench in memory of his parents, George and Eileen Ranous at Breitbeck Park.